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BIDS AND AWARDS COMMITTEE 
BAC Resolution No. 013-2022, Series of 2022 

 
RECOMMENDING THE AWARD OF CONTRACT  

FOR TELEPHONE - LANDLINE  

 

 
WHEREAS, the National Privacy Commission (NPC), is the agency mandated to enforce data 
privacy protection; 
 
WHEREAS, in order to be able to effectively perform its mandate, NPC should have a reliable 
telephone-landline provider; 
 
WHEREAS, the Government Procurement Policy Board (GPPB) has issued Resolution No. 
019-2006 adopting the guidelines on the procurement of water, electricity, 
telecommunications and internet service providers; 
 
WHEREAS, GPPB Resolution Nos. 019-2006 and 41-2017 recognizes that changing 
telecommunications provider yearly may prove to be more costly to the government;  
 
WHEREAS, in order to save on the costs, the GPPB allows for the renewal of 
telecommunication services provided that the procuring entity must first assess the quality of 
services provided by its current supplier, compare the cost charged and the range of services 
it offers as against other service providers in the area;  
 
WHEREAS, upon assessment, the current service provider continue to display acceptable 
quality of service and did not commit any violation of the contract as evidenced by the 
Certificate of Acceptance issued by the end-user herein attached as Annex “A”. Further, the 
Assessment and Certificate of Services of Landline Subscription issued by the end-user, herein 
attached as Annex “B” and “C”, showed that it is more advantageous for the NPC to renew 
its contract with the current provider than engage the service of a new one; 
 
WHEREAS, as of 30 March 2022, the current service provider, PLDT, Inc., has submitted most 
of the documentary requirements for renewal save for its Omnibus Sworn Statement, as 
mandated under RA 9184;  
 
WHEREAS, pursuant to the provisions of GPPB Resolution No. 019-2006 and 41-2017, the 
management of NPC saw it fit to renew the contract of its current service provider, PLDT, 

Inc., with the contract commencing from 1 April 2022 until 31 December 2022; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the foregoing, WE, the members of the NPC 
Bids and Awards Committee (NPC-BAC), hereby RESOLVE, as it is hereby RESOLVED, to 
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recommend the renewal of the contract for the NPC’s telephone – landline services, in 
accordance with GPPB Resolution Nos. 019-2006 and 41-2017 with PLDT, INC.,  provided that 
prior to the first payment of the services, PLDT will submit a copy of the duly accomplished 
and notarized Omnibus Sworn Statement, with applicable attachments, in compliance with 
RA 9184 and GPPB Resolution No. 21-2017. 
 
RESOLVED this 30th day of March 2022 via combination of on-site and videoconference 
meeting. 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 

 
JONATHAN RUDOLPH Y. RAGSAG 

OIC-Chief, DSTSD 
BAC Member 

 
 

 
ATTY. MA. JOSEFINA E. MENDOZA 

Attorney IV, LD 
BAC Member 

 
 
 

 
ATTY. RAINIER ANTHONY M. MILANES 

Chief, CMD 
BAC Member 

 
 

On official business 
ATTY. IVY GRACE T. VILLASOTO 

Attorney V, PDD 
BAC Vice Chairperson 

 
 

 
 

ATTY. MARIA THERESITA E. PATULA 
Director IV, LEO 
BAC Chairperson 

 
 
 
APPROVED: 
 

_________________________________ 
ATTY. JOHN HENRY DU NAGA 

Privacy Commissioner 
Head of the Procuring Entity 

Date: 31 March 2022 
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